

**2T1 Class Council 2020-2021
Meeting #2**

Date: May 11th, 2020

Time: 6 - 6:30 PM

Location: Online

Minute Taker: Shelby Y.

Present: Gigi L., Meagan H., Shelby Y., Ken R., Mustafa A., Hebah A., Nicole C., Brian L., Carling R., Sunny H.

Regrets: Maddy P.

Updates on Activities

A. Grad Raffle

a. Presenter(s): Carling R.

- Made 135\$ from the grad raffle, money has been transferred to the class account
- Still need some confirmation on when, and how students can redeem the vouchers for grad photos (the photography company is not currently printing photos due to COVID-19)

Updates from Council Members

A. President

a. Faculty Communication Plan & Upcoming Events

- i. President, VP, and faculty reps have been communicating with Jamie Kellar and Kate Richards to set up a communication plan for the class:
- ii. Weekly Emails
 - Weekly emails to the class from Jamie Kellar about any updates from the faculty
 - Will generally be for all pharmacy students but will specify in the title if the email is class-specific
- iii. Bi-weekly Meetings with the Faculty
 - Meetings will consist of Faculty members, the 2T1 president, the 2T1 vice president, and faculty reps

- Will generally discuss plans regarding communication
- iv. Speaker Series
 - From May - September
 - Every month a speaker would come on BB collaborate to talk about virtual care (i.e. online collaboration, changes to pharmacy due to virtual care)
- v. Town Halls
 - Last one was in April
 - The next scheduled town hall will be closer to the beginning of Block 3 as we may have virtual DPC rotations
 - Will likely go over expectations, how virtual DPC rotations will work, and answer any questions
- vi. Mental Health and Wellness Check-ins
 - Currently discussing about assigning groups of students to specific faculty members to facilitate weekly check-in sessions
 - Participation will be voluntary
 - Faculty members will receive a list of prompts to use during these sessions and promote connectivity
 - These are not counselling sessions
- vii. Virtual Discussion Space
 - Will use Quercus discussion boards through the 2T1 shell to allow the class to connect directly with faculty members
- viii. Details are still being worked out and finalized for the above ideas. More information will be provided soon by the Faculty.

B. Vice-President

C. Secretary-Treasurer

- a. Grad reps will contact the secretary-treasurer to deposit some cash from previous fund raising event
- b. Previous secretary needs to be contacted to physically hand over the bank account to the current secretary-treasurer

D. Faculty Representatives

- a. Course notes from courses taken last year, including various electives, have been gathered and will be shared online sometime this week
- b. No updates so far about Block 3 rotations

E. Monograph Representative

- a. Started some prepping for the anti-calendar, will gather insight from the faculty reps of last year
- b. Monograph editors and reps from last year are working with yearbook to fill page, with content related to COVID-19 due May 31st

F. Residency Representative

- a. Meeting later this month with Andrea Cameron

G. Recruitment Representative

- a. Waiting to be contacted back by Susan Drodge with a list of previous sponsors
- H. Graduation Representatives**
 - a. Transition meeting with the 2T2 reps held last friday
- I. Webmaster**

Next meeting shall be held in June.